
  September 5, 2021 
The Lord’s Day

Welcome....We are so glad that you have joined 
with us today for worship, Bible teaching and 
fellowship. We trust that God may be glorified in 
our midst and that you might be strengthened in 
your faith and encouraged in your walk with the 
Lord Jesus.  If you have not already done so, 
please sign our guest book today before you leave. 
Thanks!

Prayer Meetings on Wednesdays 10:30 a.m. and 7 p.m.
Creation Moments :“Churches may freely copy these bulletin inserts”

The water pressure around a 
human diver increases as he goes 
into deeper water. As the pressure 
increases, his blood is able to hold 

more dissolved oxygen. Our blood 
also absorbs the nitrogen in the air around us. If a diver 
were to move toward the surface too quickly, the 
nitrogen would start to bubble out of his blood. These 
bubbles can block the flow of blood to muscles, organs, 
and even the brain, leading to death. This painful 
condition is called the bends. 
Scientists have wondered why seals don't get the 
bends. Weddell seals dive to far greater depths than 
human divers would consider, using even the best 
equipment. The fact that they are breaking every diving 
rule in the book means that almost every dive should 
lead to a fatal case of the bends. 
To find the answer to this mystery, scientists outfitted 
four seals with scientific backpacks. These allowed 
scientists to record the seals' heart rates, sample blood, 
and record the depths of their dives. The deeper the 
seals went, the more nitrogen accumulated in their 
blood. Just before the nitrogen reached a dangerous 
point, it levelled off. Scientists say that the tiny sacks in 
the lungs that absorb oxygen and nitrogen shut down. 
Then the seals' heart, liver and blubber begin to absorb 
the nitrogen from the blood. The air exchange sacks in 
the lungs reactivate as the seal ascends to the surface. 
Surely the amazing biology that allows the seal to make 
his living deep in the ocean could only have been 
designed by our Creator God. 
Ref: "Why Seals Don't Get the Bends." Discover, October. 1985, pp. 
10, 12.

Deep Diving Wonders 
And God created great whales, and every living 

creature that moveth, which the waters brought forth 
abundantly, after their kind, (Genesis 1:21a)

Coming Up
Mon Sept 6 ~ Labour Day...
Tues Sept 7 ~ Rosh Hashanah - “Feast of Trumpets”
Sun Sept 12 ~ Mortgage “Burning” Service - 10:30am
Thurs Sept 16 ~ Yom Kippur - “Day of Atonement”
Tues Sept 21 ~ Sukkot ~ “Feast of Tabernacles”
Wed Sept 22 ~ Autumn begins... Happy Fall!
Sun Oct 3 ~ 25th Church Anniversary Services with
     Pastor Bob Wall of Faithway Baptist Church, Ajax.
Sun Oct 10 ~ Thanksgiving Sunday...
Mon Oct 11 ~ Thanksgiving Day... “Be Thankful!”

Sunday Bible School @ 9:30 a.m.

Morning Service @ 10:30 a.m.
Fellowship Around the Lord’s Table

Message: “The Value of Labour”
Scripture Reading: Titus 3:1-15

Evening Service @ 6:00 p.m.
Message: “The Biblical Fall Feasts of Israel”

Scripture Reading: Leviticus 23:1-2; 23-44

We sadly announce the passing away of Betty 
Noel in the early hours of Monday, August 
30/21.  We express our condolences, sadness 
and prayers to Russell and his family on the 
passing away of his wife. Betty had been doing 
well with the radiation treatments for brain 
cancer, but a set back put her in the hospital 
where she breathed her last here on earth...it 
was unexpected and quick. We remember 
Betty here at Berean as a quiet lady, warm and 
friendly with a wonderful smile and evident love 
for the Lord Jesus and His Word and people.  
We will miss her around here.  But even though 
we sorrow, we sorrow not as those who have 
no hope... we know that Betty is Home with the 
Lord and that we will see her again someday in 
the resurrection of the saints! Pray for Russell 
as he adjusts to life without Betty.  The funeral 
was a graveside service yesterday at 1pm at 
Forest Lawn Cemetery.
Psa 116:15ྭ Precious in the sight of the LORD 
is the death of his saints.

Betty Noel
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Budget Notes for Last Week

Tithes & Offerings

Missions @ 
17%

$394.00

Ministry 
($1920 req’d)

$1925.55

Total $2,319.55

Designated:

Missions  $140.00

Memorial (Dr. 
A Klahsen

$350.00

Memorial (B. 
Gilbert)

$100.00

Total $590.00

Total Receipts 
for the Day

$2909.55

HOPE ! 
in 2021

Just For Fun
• People said “Follow your 

dreams” so I went back 
to sleep.

• The ability to speak 
several languages is an 
asset, but the ability to 
keep your mouth shut in 
any language is 
priceless.

• Friends are the 
chocolate chips in the 
cookies of life.

• Funny thing about 
getting older. Your 
eyesight starts getting 
weaker, but your ability 
to see through people 
gets much better.

• Sometimes you just 
have to let God fix it, 
because if you fix it, 
you’re going to jail.

We are planning to make a 25th anniversary history book for 
Berean... we are looking for photos (printed and/or digital) and 

personal remembrances from years 2007-Present... if you are able 
to help with these resources, please let Pastor Bruce know.

Happy Birthday
Tomorrow…Audrey Lawrence

Sept 13…Manoel deSouza
Sept 17…Mel Mepsted

Oct 1…Judy Prout

Last Week’s Attendance
SBS 10, AM - 33, PM - 14 
Prayer Meetings - 4 + 8

Missionary of the Month
Liana Wiebe, Regina SASK

God has been good to us! When many of the provinces 
in Canada have been under strict health orders, and 
churches have not been able to gather, here in 
Saskatchewan, we have still been able to meet, even 
though our numbers were reduced.  What a blessing 
that has been! An added blessing is that Carrie & I have 
been able to continue ministry to the children!  It is such 
a privilege and joy to, week by week, build a 
relationship with these special children, and teach them 
the truths of God’s Word. Several of our children are 
young and have not yet trusted Christ as their Saviour.
But as we pray for them and continue to teach, the Lord 
is giving them understanding.  It is so exciting to see 
them learn and remember more each week. Would you 
please pray for the salvation of Beryl, Elyza, Mikayla, 
Anna, Ean, and Shyrel? 

Bobby & Joanna Burdett
Mission to Madagascar

At the end of our last prayer letter, we asked you to pray 
for Bobby as he went to Kenya for his biannual flight 
review.  God answered prayers in an amazing way!  He 
really did move the heart of kings to get Bobby and 
another missionary friend to Kenya and back home 
safely. At one point, they had to request permission to 
fly from the President of Madagascar’s office.  They 
were in the right place at the right time (sometimes with 
only 15 minutes to spare before a country-wide 
lockdown took effect!). As each obstacle presented 
itself, God provided the solution.  Eliana and I were just 
fine here at home. Thank you for praying!

Bearing Precious Seed: We are still mailing to the 
province of British Columbia.  We have mailed over 
600,000 John & Romans and are on course to finish the 
province either late this year or into the spring of next 
year.


